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Burgess National School

CARRIGATOHER, NENAGH, CO. TIPPERARY.

Roll No. 18164G

Tel. 067-34515     email: info@burgessns.com
burgessns.weebly.com


2/10/20

Dear Parents

It is hard to believe that we are back at school 5 weeks. Over the summer as preparations were underway for our reopening it seemed almost impossible to imagine we would reach this milestone. None of this would be possible without the cooperation of you our parent community. A huge thank you to all of you for respecting our wishes to “drop and go” in the mornings and for the prompt collection of the children at 1.40 and 2.40.

YOGA

We are so lucky that our Board of Management have very kindly offered to pay for yoga for the children until the October mid-term break. Yoga is an integral part of our wellbeing and SPHE programme for the children. Something I think we all agree is hugely important in the current climate. We will continue with this after mid-term – there will be a small cost for parents – 7 weeks=10 euro per child until Christmas.
MUSIC

Kathleen Costello will thankfully be returning as our music teacher next Friday. She will provide tuition for children from 1st to 6th. This will work out slightly more expensive than previous years as we are complying with government guidelines around social distancing – 10 weeks =23.50 per child until Christmas.
Safety: 

School is open to receive children from 8.50 every morning. Children can go directly to their classrooms at this time. We would ask you not to drop before then as we are trying to avoid the children congregating at the front of the school- in line with government guidelines around social distancing – their safety is of the utmost importance and your cooperation on this matter helps us to provide this. 

Children who are ill should not be asked to go to school. We are attaching a copy of a “return to school form” which parents must fill in and return to school with your child following a period of absence. 
If your child has an infection or a contagious illness such as chicken pox, please notify the school immediately.  Children who have chicken pox must be kept at home until they are no longer infectious.   Please check with your GP if you are unsure of the incubation period.  Please check your child’s hair regularly for outbreaks of head lice.   If there is an outbreak of head lice in a class, all parents of pupils in that class are informed by note, and asked to take immediate action to treat infestation.  
Children must be collected on time at the end of the school day.
It is parents’ responsibility to inform the school in writing of changes in name, address or phone number. We also need a 2nd contact number for emergencies.   We will then be able to contact you immediately if your child is sick.   
Books 
Every child should have a book in their bag to read if they are inside on a wet day.
Child Protection and Welfare: 
The Department of Education and Science have produced Guidelines and Procedures for all schools in relation to Child Protection and Welfare.   These guidelines promote the welfare of all children and are to be welcomed. The Board of Management has adopted these guidelines as school policy.   Consequently if there is a matter of concern in relation to abuse of children in any way we are obliged to report this to Tusla. They will assess the case and provide the necessary support for the child and family concerned. 

DLP Emma Long 

DDLP Ann Costello   

Reminder: 

· All remaining book rental and ancillary costs money should go to the office in a clearly marked envelope.

· Burgess NS is a NUTFREE ZONE.

Clothes Collection:

We will continue with the clothes collection, bagged recyclable items can be dropped to school. Just a reminder – no duvets, pillows, cushions or school uniforms will be accepted. 

Emma Long and Staff
